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APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Yvonne Ruffle (Bexley), Panny Pappsavva (Haringey), Helen Massey (Havering), Savva Tsalatta (Islington), Margaret Burns (Kensington & Chelsea), Ann Butler (Redbridge), Claudine Fox (Richmond), Barrie Lambert (Southwark), Sarah Mortimer (Sutton), Fiona Curran (Tower Hamlets), Sylvia Stuart (Waltham Forest) and Claire Freeman (City of London).
1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 April 2011 were agreed.

2.
MATTERS ARISING

Due to the resource of the Regional Employers (REO), now being down to two people a decision was made at a meeting of the Heads of HR back in April 2011 to cut the resource the REO give to the Recruitment Managers network. 
The support that REO will continue to give the network from January 2012 is:

· circulation of agenda

· booking of rooms, equipment and refreshments at London Councils

· collecting names of attendees and arrangement of security passes
· printing of presentations for meetings
· circulation of emails etc

Agreed to discuss at the December meeting, possible rotation of colleagues taking the minutes.
3. PRESENTATION – Agency Worker Regulations, Steve Turner, Comensura
Steve Turner’s presentation covered:
· Overview of the regulations
· Who’s involved?

· The entitlement

· What is included and excluded?

· Claims, liabilities and penalties

· Timetable

· Data capture

· Impact analysis

· Net order/assignment

· FAQ’s

· Other options

· Conclusion

A copy of the presentation is attached.

4.
PRESENTATION – SmartSearch by Jobs Go Public, Roxana Abassi

Roxana’s presentation covered:

· Our clients

· Recruitment landscape

· What is SmartSearch?

· How will SmartSearch help you?

· How does it work?

· Options

· Casestudy

A copy of the presentation is attached.

5.
LBRP CONTRACTS 

Anthony Franics, RB Kingston, agreed to email Dean Shoesmith information from the CRB stating that disclosures can be stored by Kingston, who are currently using Atlantic, for partner business organisations.

6.
CRB UPDATE – Jennie Burbury, Ealing

The next CRB meeting takes place at the end of October, if colleagues have any specific questions or feedback they would like raised please email Jennie Burbury by no later than 19th October.     Contact:  Jennie Burbury
7.
UKBA LIMITS – Jennie Burbury, Ealing

Colleagues in attendance all agreed that they were not having any problems with new processes introduced in April 2011.

8.
LONDON COUNCILS UPDATE 

National Pay Negotiations 

London Councils will be hosting the regional pay briefing on the morning of Friday 18th November.    It is expected that the unions will submit their claim by the end of October and there is an indication that they could put in a ‘catch up’ claim.

Two years of pay freezes has resulted in some of the pay points for inner and outer London falling below the London Living Wage.  A couple of authorities have adjusted their pay arrangements at the lower end of the pay spines to bring them in line with the London Living Wage.  

Changes to Terms and Conditions

London Councils have recently re-circulated this survey to the Heads of HR for updating.

Jobs Portal – Update

Due to this project being stalled for the past few years due to the GLA no longer wishing to support this element of the ‘yourlondon’ site, colleagues were asked six months ago to send in an invoice to London Councils, who would then refund £1,000, which each individual borough contributed towards this project.    

To date the following boroughs have not re-claimed:

	BOROUGH
	RECRUITMENT CONTACT EMAILED IN SEPTEMBER 2010 RE RE-CLAIM 

	Brent
	Tracey Connage 

	Camden
	Mike Cooke)

	Croydon
	Pamela Parkes

	Ealing
	David Veale

	Hackney
	Caroline Anderson 

	Haringey
	Steve Davies 

	Harrow
	Lesley Clarke 

	Kingston upon Thames
	Sheila West

	Southwark
	Bernard Nawrat

	Wandsworth
	Caroline Dempsey

	City of Westminster
	Graham White


Please note: any invoices sent in should NOT include VAT.

Equalities and Human Rights Commission – Guidance on references 

Simon feedback that the Local Government Group (previously Local Government Employers), thought the guidance was confusing but their interpretation is that any absence information relating to a protected characteristic can only be shared with the employee’s consent.

With a separate issue re pre-employment questions, you can ask this question but the person responding should not disclose the information – the breach is providing the information, not asking.
Below is a link to Module 4 of the Equality Act Starter Kit 

http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/advice-and-guidance/new-equality-act-guidance/equality-act-starter-kit/
9.
TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

Colleagues were asked to think about future topics for future meetings and were reminded that as a group, we need to ensure that the meetings can add value. This can only be achieved through  input from boroughs attending.

The following themes were agreed for future meetings:

· Vetting and Fraud - Jennie Burbury to explore a possible speaker at NSL
· Further discussion around the agency worker regulations

· Hammersmith & Fulham framework – going live on 1 October 2011

Colleagues are encouraged to put forward any items they would like to see on future agendas.  Please email Jennie.

8.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following topics were discussed:

· Jennie Burbury, Ealing – Inland Revenue have made contact with Ealing re contract, agency staff etc and what, if any, umbrella companies they work with in the UK and off-shore.   Have they been in touch with other authorities?

9.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

15 December 2011 (10-12.30pm)

Future Dates

22 February 2012 (10am-12.30)

30 May 2012 (10am-12.30)

5 September 2012 (10am-12.30)

12 December 2012 (10am-12.30)
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